Regular Council Meeting Idalou City Council June 12, 2017

The regular meeting of the Idalou City Council was called to order by Mayor David Riley. Those in attendance were Mayor David Riley, Darrell Fuller, Eric Geiser, Joe Sisk, Albert Bravo and Troy Stegemoeller. Staff attending the meeting was City Administrator Suzette Williams, Police Chief David Wilson, Public Works Director Troy Herd, EMS Director Russ Perkins and City Secretary Renee Wilbanks. Citizens in attendance were Mara Driscoll, Ysidra Chagolla, Sally Rodriguez, Frances Hernandez, Flora Gonazales, Diana and Carlos Flores, Courtney Bocsch, Louis Fabila, Mike and Ursula Mojica, Ben Lopez, Cadio Mojica, James Cole and Felix Cervantez. Also in attendance were Johnny and Angela Fink.

Carlos Flores began by addressing the Council concerning the ban on him at the Collection Station. His Son-in-law followed with a statement on how they recall the episodes that led to him being banned from the collection station. Then Carlos spoke requesting they let him begin dumping trash again at the collection station. Following Carlos speaking, Cadio Mojica, James Cole, Mike Mojica and Felix Cervantez spoke on behalf of Carlos Flores. Immediately following the group of speakers Carlos was told to contact Suzette the next day to set up a meeting to discuss a course of action.

Mara Driscoll was in attendance to tell the Council how much the Driscoll family appreciated what Lt. Andrade and Chief Wilson had done for their family after Mary Driscoll was bitten by a dog that had done this before and it had not been taken care of at that time. The Driscoll family very much appreciated what had been done to remedy this from happening again to some other person.

Approval of Regular Minutes from May Council Meeting A motion was made by Joe Sisk and seconded by Darrell Fuller to approve minutes with Suzette's correction of Officer Estaban. Motion passed unanimously.

Approve Bills for May as presented: A motion was made by Troy Stegemoeller and seconded by Joe Sisk to approve the bills. Motion passed.

Public Works Report: Public Works Troy Herd gave his water usage report. He also briefed the Council on progress at the West Well.

Police Report: David presented the stats for May.

Financial Report: Suzette presented the Financial Report.

Discuss and Consider the Purchase of Idalou Police Vehicle: Suzette informed the Council as discussed at the last Council meeting the new vehicle would replace the 2008 Expedition. A 2017 Ford Interceptor SUV base price from HGAC Buyboard is \$22,687.00. With equipment that would be required for a police vehicle it will cost an additional \$4000.00 for a combined total of \$26,687.00 for a new vehicle. General Fund will contribute \$19,000.00 Anything that can be used from the Expedition will be used. A motion was made by Darrell Fuller and seconded by Albert Bravo to purchase the vehicle. Motion passed.

Discuss and Consider Tire Collection: Code Enforcement has seen an increase of tires in resident's yards. Tires tend to collect rain water and produce mosquitoes. Residents do not have the means to dispose of the tires correctly. Denver City has a company that recycles tires. After some discussion a motion was made by Troy Stegemoeller and seconded by Joe Sisk to table. Motion passed.

Discuss and Consider Amending Building Fee Schedule: A motion was made by Joe Sisk and seconded by Albert Bravo to amend the Building Fee Schedule. Motion passed.

Discuss and Consider Requesting Proposals for Wrecker Service: After some discussion a motion was made by Joe Sisk and seconded by Eric Geiser to request proposals for Wrecker Service in Idalou. Motion passed.

Budget Calendar Update: Budgets will be presented July 13th.

A motion was made by Joe Sisk and seconded by Darrell Fuller to go into Executive Session. A motion was made by Joe Sisk and seconded by Eric Geiser to come out of Executive Session.

Motion to adjourn by Troy Stegemoeller and seconded by Joe Sisk. Motion passed unanimously.

Mayor David Riley